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WEINGARTEN RULES AND RIGHTS  
A worker who is called to an interview with his or her employer which may lead to some disciplinary 
action is entitled to Union representation. 

In NLRB v. Weingarten and its companion case ILGWU v. Quality Mfg. Co., the Supreme Court 
agreed with the NLRB that an employee has the right to Union representation at an investigatory 
interview the employee reasonably believes will result in disciplinary action. 

The following rules apply when an investigatory interview occurs: 

 The worker must make a clear request for Union representation before or during the interview. 

 Worker's right to representation may not interfere with Employer's right to conduct an 
interview without undue delay (in certain circumstances.) 

 The Steward has a right to consult with the worker before the interview. 

 When the worker requests Union representation, the Employer has 3 options: 

1. Grant the request and delay questioning until the Union representative is available. 

2. Deny the request and end the interview. 

3. Give the worker a choice of 

(a) Having the interview without representation or 

(b) Ending the interview. 

It is the Steward's right and the Steward's duty to assist and counsel workers during investigatory 
interviews. Steward's right during investigatory interviews include: 

 The right to be informed of the subject matter of the interview (i.e., the charges). 

 The right to consult with the worker before the questioning begins. 

 The right to speak during the interview. 

 The Steward can request the Supervisor clarify a question. 

 After a question is asked, the Steward can give advice on how to answer. 

 When the questioning ends, the Steward can provide additional information to the Supervisor. 

If Weingarten rules are complied with, stewards have no right to tell workers not to answer 
questions, or to give false answers. 

Stewards should explain Weingarten rights to co-workers. The following statement is useful for 
workers who may be asked to attend an investigatory meeting: 

"I request to have a Union representative present on my behalf during this meeting 
because I believe it may lead to disciplinary action being taken against me. If I am 
denied my right to have a Union representative present, I will refuse to answer 
accusational questions and any I believe may lead to discipline." 
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